Mr J Walchester

Senior Policy Officer

Broadland District Council

Thorpe Lodge

1 Yarmouth Road

Thorpe St.Andrew

Norwich 

NR7 0DU

5th September 2004

Dear Mr Walchester

Broadland Local Development Scheme

Thank you for giving the HBF opportunity to comment on the above mentioned document. 

In relation to the content of the draft Local Development Scheme itself; the HBF has the following comments to make:

Table 1 – Schedule of Proposed Documents

The HBF would point out that SPG can only be used to supplement policies in an adopted local plan. Furthermore, once new LDD documents are adopted, these will override and end the need for many current SPG’s.  

It is stated that SPD’s will set out how provision should occur in residential developments, and it is assumed that the long list of SPD’s replacing SPG’s will be used by the Council to identify specific types of contributions that development will be required to make.

The HBF understands that in terms of affordable housing, recreational open space provision e.t.c. such an approach will not be permissible under the new planning act. Any matters of importance to development costs will instead need to be clearly set out in a LDD (rather than being left to a SPD).

Furthermore, a number of the proposed SPD’s state that they will set out guidelines and standards. Again, it is considered inappropriate to seek to deal with these matters in a SPD. Given that they could potentially have a significant impact on development viability, they should instead be dealt with in DPD’s and subject to the appropriate public scrutiny bestowed upon these.  

The HBF does not consider it either necessary or appropriate to seek to turn nearly every SPG into SPD. This would not be an appropriate use of available staff resources. 

The HBF does not understand how the Affordable Housing Provision and Open Space SPD’s (or indeed many other SPD’s) can all be published in December 2005. To what will they be supplementing?

The Revised Local Plan will not be in place until June 2006, whereas the Council’s Core Strategy is not due for adoption until April 2007. Therefore, there does not appear to be any statutory policy justification for the proposed timescale for the SPD programme suggested. It is also completely inappropriate for the Council to seek to put so much emphasis on the short-term production of SPD’s by December 2005, rather than instead concentrating valuable staff resources on the progression and adoption of the replacement Local Plan and Development Plan Documents (DPD’s).    

Section 8. Replacing Supplementary Planning Guidance
See above comments.

I look forward to the acknowledgment of these comments in due course.

Yours sincerely

Paul Cronk

HBF Regional Planner 

(Eastern & East Midlands Regions)
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